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President's Message 

 
 
Montrose and Delta League Members: 
 
I hope that everyone had a great summer and took time to relax and enjoy family, friends and 
the many outdoor activities Montrose has to offer.  
 
Our new year is starting and we already have a full calendar: 2 LWVUS studies and 1 LWVCO 
study with associated programs for League members and the community; Voter registration Day 
on September 21 & 22; Ballot Issue presentation (1 State and 1 local issue); School Board 
Election and of course our fun event in December at the Bridges.  Please consider helping with 
these events – assistance is always needed and is very much appreciated. 
 
Kickoff began with a celebration of the 95th anniversary (August 26, 1920) of passage of the 19th 
Amendment giving women the right to vote by assembling in front of the Delta County 
Courthouse and parading down Main Street on August 26th.  Several wore period dress, carried 
signs and stood on the sidewalk as the original Suffragettes did many years ago. Of course we 
were not thrown in jail for demonstrating on the sidewalk as were the women who picketed 
President Wilson’s White House!  We concluded our event by having dinner in Delta as a group.  
A fun and meaningful time was had by all! (See page 4) 
 
Our newsletter is full of information, and I hope that you take time to read through it.  There is 
one item in particular that needs to be mentioned: we are still lacking a membership chair-
person. This is not a difficult position to manage but is one that is truly needed as we go 
forward.  Contact me for more information regarding this position.  
 
Thank you for all you do! 
 
In League, 
Karen Connor, President 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                      
         
          
          

              

Hope you were able to read the terrific 2-page article in the Montrose Press on August 23 entitled 
"Not that long ago" by Katharhynn Heidelberg on the 19th Amendment and women's suffrage that 
featured Karen, as well as the letter to the editors of various local newspapers that Karen 
submitted on the League's opposition to the death penalty.  It was published on August 24 in the 
Montrose Mirror and August 26 in the Montrose Press. 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/League-of-Women-Voters-of-Iowa/332644123428745?ref=hl
http://www.montrose.co.lwvnet.org/
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LOCAL LEAGUE NEWS 
 

In June, delegates at the LWVCO Convention voted to do a study on behavioral health. With that in mind, 
our September 10 program is being presented to educate the community on the contemporary and 
complex issue of behavioral health and to prepare League members for the consensus questions meeting 
on September 17.  The consensus report is due to LWVCO on December 1. 
 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH:  WHAT IS IT? HOW BIG AN ISSUE IS IT? HOW DOES IT 

AFFECT US? 
 

 HOW ARE BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PROBLEMS BEING HANDLED LOCALLY IN SCHOOLS, 
COURTS, JAILS? 

 
ARE JAILS REALLY THE LARGEST MENTAL/BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS?   

 
WHAT DO YOU KNOW ABOUT ALTERNATIVE COURTS? 

 
WHAT IS MEANT BY "INTEGRATED HEALTH CARE"? 

 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 AT NOON 
MONTROSE LIBRARY COMMUNITY ROOM 

 
   GUEST PANELISTS:   

LAURA ICKES & MARY GNANDT, THE CENTER FOR MENTAL HEALTH 
DOUG HANSHAW, PROBLEM SOLVING COURTS  

 
DOORS OPEN AT 11:30. Q & A TO FOLLOW. PRINTED MATERIALS AVAILABLE.  BRING 
A FRIEND! 
 
As you can discern from the president's message, we will be busy for the next 15 months!  At the LWVUS 
Convention this past summer, delegates voted in two studies:  Amending the Constitution and Money in 
Politics.  Our local board voted to participate in these studies, so our upcoming programming will 
definitely include these two fascinating and important topics.  The consensus questions for the U.S. 
Constitution amending process are due on December 1 and the Money in Politics consensus questions are 
due on February 1.  Check out the calendar on page 7 and mark yours! 
 
And there is a Coordinated Election on November 3, 2015 and a possibility of four elections in 2016, 
including the General Election in November! 
 

 

 
National Voter Registration Day - 

Tuesday, September 22 
 

Volunteers needed to assist with online 
voter registration in Delta and 
Montrose.  It's simple, important and 
fun!   
 
Call Karen at 249-2135 for more 
information and to sign up to assist. 
 



3 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 

"MAKING DEMOCRACY WORK AWARD" 
 

Interested in participating in this most excellent event? A chairperson and volunteers from both 
Montrose and Delta counties are needed! Call Caitlin at 275-5791 for information.  May is our target 

date. 

 
 
 
 
           

 

 
 
 
 
 

INTRODUCING NEW MEMBER, CAROLINE EVANS 

 

 
 

Caroline Evans is new to Montrose (1 year plus a few months); but not new to LWV as she has 
previously had a national membership. As a retired elementary school teacher, she is delighted to now 
have the time to participate in league activities.  
 
Caroline grew up in Newport Beach and Pasadena, CA and graduated from Mills College in Oakland. 
She participated in college exchanges at Wheaton in Norton, MA and Dartmouth in Hanover, NH. She 
later earned her MA in Elementary Education at the University of Northern Colorado in Greeley.   
 
“I was fortunate to be raised by a family of teachers, scientists, and librarians who expected me to be 
a learner too,” says Caroline. “I had plenty of strong women mentors to guide me. My children’s 
librarian mother, both grandmothers, aunts, and great aunts attended college - a great aunt was one 
of the first professors at Mills.  
 
Caroline and her husband Joe Evans, met and married in Yosemite National Park where they both 
worked for the National Park Service. They have two children, Russell Evans and wife Heather, who 
live in Montrose; and Libby and husband Adam Blanchard who live in Cambridge, England. 
 
“We had many adventures and magical experiences while we raised our kids  - we lived in Grand 
Canyon, Hawaii Volcanoes, Yellowstone, and Rocky Mountain National Parks. Kilauea Volcano spouted 
a long-term eruption during our tenure in Hawaii. Grizzly bears and bison wandered through our 
backyard in Yellowstone.  “We settled in Estes Park until Joe’s retirement in 2006, when I did a teacher 
exchange in Adelaide, Australia. “Now, we had koalas in our back yard; oh, and a few wicked spiders; 
and wild days sailing in Adelaide Bay.”  
 
Caroline retired from Estes Park Elementary School in 2010 and later taught 6th grade at an 
international school in Japan during the year of the tsunami. She recommends reading Ruth Ozeki’s 
Tale for a Time Being to get a glimpse of Japan during that period.  
 
Caroline and Joe moved to Montrose to be near their grandchildren, Genevieve (age 4) and Edwin (9 
months). “We thought we’d had a sweet life up until now; but nothing compares to spending an 
afternoon watching clouds, or reading Frog and Toad with one’s grandchildren.”  
 

 
 

MAKING DEMOCRACY WORK! 
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THE 19TH AMENDMENT - THE SUSAN B. ANTHONY AMENDMENT 
 

"The right of citizens of the United States to vote shall not be denied or abridged by 
the United States or by any State on account of sex. Congress shall have power to 

enforce this article by appropriate legislation." 
 

Proposed May 19, 1920 and passed August 26, 1920 by one vote, the 39 words of the 19th 
Amendment guaranteed the voices of American women would be heard by their local, state and 
national governments. Implicitly, women were also granted the right to run for elected office. 

 
To celebrate the auspicious occasion of the 95th anniversary of the passage of the 19th amendment, 
several League members and two enthusiasts from Cedaredge proudly paraded in the City of Delta from 
4 and 5 pm on August 26. We were well-received---people honked as they drove by, came out of shops 
to say hello, asked about the purpose of our parade, and some even asked to take our picture! 
 

                             
 

                                     
 
Our celebration further included the showing of the HBO film entitled "Iron Jawed Angels" in the 
Montrose Library Community Room on the evening of August 27. Telling the true story of how defiant 
and brilliant Suffragists Alice Paul and Lucy Burns took the Women's Suffrage Movement by storm, 
putting their lives at risk to help American women win the right to vote, the event attracted 20 people 
who were welcomed by Karen dressed in period costume.  The audience made it clear that it was very 
appreciative of the League showing the movie and that they were very moved by the powerful story. 
 
Two last things. The League has been asked to do a presentation to the Montrose Historical Society on 
the Suffragette movement and the 19th Amendment on Wednesday, September 2, at 7pm in the 
Fairgrounds Pioneer Room.  If you or a friend are interested, come or spread the word.   
 
On Tuesday, September 15, at the City Council Meeting held at 6pm, the Montrose Youth Council will be 
making a proclamation regarding the 19th Amendment and National Voter Registration Day.  It would be 
nice to have a contingent of League members in attendance! 
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STATE LEAGUE NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LWVCO League Day in Denver 

Saturday, September 19 
 

League Day 2015 brings Leaguers a full day 
of timely information on critical issues.  

 
This year the agenda includes presentations 

on these topics:  
 

 An interactive program from Boulder 

County League illustrating voting methods 
other than plurality voting  

 
 Discussion of the current National League 

study on Campaign Finance Reform  
 

 Discussion of the newly-adopted Colorado 
League Behavioral Health Study as an 

update to its Health Care Position 
 

Call Karen ASAP at 249-2135 by September 
1 if you are interested in attending.  Karen 
and Nancy Ball are going and will car pool. 

 
 

Proposition BB, Retail Marijuana Taxes, will 
be on the ballot in Colorado this fall.  

 

It asks voters to allow the state to spend the excise 
and sales tax revenue collected on retail marijuana in 

budget year 2014-2015 rather than refund it to 
taxpayers. 

 

LWVCO POSITION -BALLOT INITIATIVE 
           By Nancy Crow, LWVCO VP Program 

 
The LWVCO has taken the position of SUPPORT on 
Proposition BB, Retail Marijuana Taxes: Vote “YES.” 

 
The LWVCO Board based its support of Proposition BB 
on the following League Principle and Position. 

 
LWVUS Principle:  The League of Women Voters 

believes that responsible government should be 
responsive to the will of the people. 

 
LWVCO Fiscal Position: Support adequate and 
flexible funding of state government programs 
through an equitable tax system that is progressive 
and which incorporates social, environmental and 
economic goals. 

  
Rationale:  Proposition BB if approved would allow 

the state to spend the excise and sales tax revenue 
collected on retail marijuana in budget year 2014-
2015 rather than refund it to taxpayers.  

 
The tax dollars are to be used to regulate the 
industry, and regulation has added costs in both law 
enforcement and in the Department of Revenue.    
 
Voters have already overwhelmingly approved the 
taxes. The original constitutional amendment 
legalizing recreational marijuana required the General 
Assembly to put a tax measure to the voters, and 
directed use for regulation and other state purposes.  
In particular, it specified that the first $40 million of 
taxes collected should be used for public school 
capital construction.  

 
Local Leagues are encouraged to advocate for 

this ballot issue. 
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NATIONAL LEAGUE NEWS 
 
 

Test your knowledge of the 19th Amendment and learn more about the fight for 
women's suffrage in the U.S. with our interactive quiz! 

 

 
 

Just right click anywhere on above sentence, go to "open hyperlink" and you will be connected to the quiz. The 
same is true with the underlined sentences of "Elizabeth's Message" below.   

 

ELISABETH'S MESSAGE 

Ninety-five years ago this week, a single vote in the Tennessee legislature guaranteed that the 19th Amendment, 
securing women the right to vote would, at last, become law. In celebration of the 19th Amendment’s 95th 
birthday, check out some vintage pictures of the activists who have led the League’s work for the past 95 years 
and share the slideshow with your networks. 
 
The story of Harry Burn, a young legislator who honored a request from his mother to change his vote, is well 
known. With Burn’s vote, decades of organizing and advocacy came to a close, and women’s right to vote was 
won – not just for the women who had worked tirelessly for equal rights, but for all women in the United States. 
In just a little more than a year after Congress approved the 19th Amendment, the dream of equal access to the 
polls was nearing reality. During that time, not only had 36 states ratified the Amendment, but Carrie Chapman 
Catt, leader of the National American Woman Suffrage Association, founded the League of Women Voters to 
“finish the fight” because ratification of the Amendment did not automatically guarantee that 23 million new women 
voters could or would vote. The fight Catt charged us with continues today, and the League continues to fight to 
ensure that every eligible voter has free and fair access to the polls. 
 
The trajectory of American history has always been to greater not less freedom for our citizens. The 
19th Amendment opened the democratic process to what is now more than half the population. But the work of 
democracy is never finished. The League began as a "mighty political experiment” to encourage new women 
voters to use their vote to shape public policy in a way that improved the lives of women and children. From the 
beginning, the League has sought to strengthen our democracy by empowering voters to engage with their 
government and to tackle the most important issues in our communities, states and nation. 
 
And, as we look toward celebrating Women’s Equality Day next week, take advantage of the resources we’ve put 
together to help Leagues share their impact with the media and their online networks. 
 
In League, 

 

 
Democracy is not a spectator sport! 

 

http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=iNLccZtAwXcrjPZPn4hiZat%2Fx3Vk6tNs
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=iNLccZtAwXcrjPZPn4hiZat%2Fx3Vk6tNs
http://www.archives.gov/education/lessons/woman-suffrage/ratification-tn.html
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?key=-1&url_num=2&url=http%3A%2F%2Fparticipate.lwv.org%2Fc%2F10067%2Fp%2Fsalsa%2Fweb%2Fcommon%2Fpublic%2Fcontent%3Fcontent_item_KEY%3D10151
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?key=-1&url_num=2&url=http%3A%2F%2Fparticipate.lwv.org%2Fc%2F10067%2Fp%2Fsalsa%2Fweb%2Fcommon%2Fpublic%2Fcontent%3Fcontent_item_KEY%3D10151
http://lwv.org/blog/honoring-our-mothers
http://lwv.org/blog/96-years-ago-congress-passed-19th-amendment
http://lwv.org/blog/10-inspiring-facts-about-league%E2%80%99s-founder-carrie-chapman-catt-0
http://lwv.org/blog/10-inspiring-facts-about-league%E2%80%99s-founder-carrie-chapman-catt-0
http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/womens-equality-day-2015-template-press-release
http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/template-social-media-updates-women%E2%80%99s-equality-day
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2015-2016 LWV Community 
Support 

 
The League of Women Voters of Montrose 

County, serving Montrose and Delta 

counties, thanks these local businesses, 
organizations and individuals who have 

donated financial and in-kind support.  
 

Please add your thank you when you 

patronize these businesses or visit with 
these individuals. 

 
 

Dennis Olmstead 
The Montrose Mirror 

Horsefly Brewing Company 

 

 
 

Check out our Website: 
www.montrose.co.lwvnet.org/ 

 

Our webmaster, Susan Chandler-Reed, is doing a 
terrific job keeping us updated on and linked to 

local, state and national activities, issues and 
websites. 

 

 
 

Check us out on Facebook too: 
 

Google "League of Women Voters of Montrose 
County, Colorado" and then click "Like us" on 

Facebook 
 

Susan is handling this site as well! 

         MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
 
September 
 
2      7pm    Friendship Hall 
Presentation to the Montrose Historical 
Society on Women's Right to Vote 
 
10     Noon      Montrose Library 
              Behavioral Health  
 
15     6 pm   City Council Chambers 
Montrose Youth Council Proclamation re 
19th Amendment & National Voter 
Registration Day  
 
17     Noon      Montrose Library 
         Behavioral Health Consensus ?s                  
 
19      League Day in Denver 
 
21     3:30-5:30   Montrose Library 
National Voter Registration Day 
 
22     TBD     Delta & Montrose Libraries 
National Voter Registration Day 
 
October 
 
1      Noon & 6:30 pm Montrose Library 
        Amending the Constitution 
 
8      Noon        Montrose Library 
        Amending the Constitution ?s 
    
15    Noon & 6:30 pm Montrose Library 
            Ballot Issues Presentations 
 
November 
 
5      Noon      Montrose Library 
                Human Trafficking 
 
December 
 
3      5:30-7:30 pm  The Bridges 
             Annual Christmas Party 
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LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® 
OF MONTROSE COUNTY 

Box 3321 

Montrose, CO 81402 

The League of Women Voters, a 

nonpartisan political organization, 

encourages informed and active 
participation in government, works 

to increase understanding of major  
public policy issues and influences 

public policy through education and 

advocacy. 

Join League of Women Voters of Montrose County  
serving Montrose & Delta counties 

2015-2016 
Not for Women Only!                                  

 
 

Name(s)__________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________ 

Phone (H)____________________(Cell)______________ 

E-mail__________________________________________ 

 

___Individual $55 (Of this amount $31 goes to National League; 

$18 goes to State League; $6 is retained by the Montrose League)  
___Household $90 ï Two members in one household (National 

League receives $46.50; State League $27; $16.50 is retained by the 
Montrose League) 
___I understand that I can join without being active, and this is my 

intent at the present time. 
 
___ I would like to make a contribution beyond regular dues and 
understand it will go directly to our local League (Thank You!). 
 
___ Sustaining Member  $100   
 
___ I would like to make a tax-deductible contribution to the Montrose 

League. Write a separate check to League of Women Voters CO 

Education Fund. Write “Montrose” on the check’s memo line. 
 

Please make checks payable to League of Women Voters of 

Montrose County. Mail to P.O. Box 3321, Montrose, CO  81402 
 

 
 
 

 

2015-2016 Board Members 

 

President: Karen Connor, 249-2135, 

kconnor1941@gmail.com 

Vice President: Jean Aaro, 970-872-4256, 

jean@dvywest.com  

Secretary: Robin Flom, 249-8963, 

nancyball@montrose.net  

Treasurer: Rod Britten, 240-1119, 
rodbritten@montrose.net 

Membership: membership information 
available at 

http://montrose.co.lwvnet.org/join_form.

html  

Voter Newsletter:   

Website & Facebook Page: Susan 

Chandler-Reed, 249-1076, 
susan.chandler.reed@gmail.com 

 
At Large:  

 

Rosemary Murphy, 249-3925, 
mmurfh@hotmail.com   

 
Barbara Krebs, 249-3989,  

stukrebs@hotmail.com 
 
 

 

 
 

http://montrose.co.lwvnet.org/join_form.html
http://montrose.co.lwvnet.org/join_form.html
mailto:susan.chandler.reed@gmail.com
mailto:mmurfh@hotmail.com
mailto:stukrebs@hotmail.com

